ASHTON WEST END PRIMARY ACADEMY

William Street, Ashton-under-Lyne, Tameside, OL7 0BJ 0161 330 4234 admin@awepa.org.uk www.ashtonwestendprimary.co.uk @awe_academy

ENTRACADE TO STATE OF THE STATE

Principal: Miss K Pizuti, BA (Hons), MSc

29th January 2021

SCHOOL UPDATE

Dear parents/carers,

I know it is an exceptionally difficult time for you and for your child(ren) at the moment. Home learning, on the scale we have currently, is still relatively new to all children, parents and teachers and we have developed and will continue to develop our remote offer over time.

I want to say thank you for all you are doing at home. I know it is not easy to home school children, but you are doing a great job by keeping your child(ren) safe, loved and cared for.

Our remote learning offer is Google Classroom from Year 2 to Year 6 and Class Dojo from Nursery to Year 2. Year 2 pupils have the option of both Google Classroom and Class Dojo. Please email mrshardy@awepa.org.uk if your child is having issues logging onto their remote learning.

The teachers will make weekly phone calls to yourself and your child to check they can access our home learning and to speak to your child about their work. If your child is engaging with online work, we may phone fortnightly instead.

You can collect learning packs from the school every two weeks. The next collections will be on Tuesday 9th February and Wednesday 10th February from 1pm-2:30pm. The online learning is what we would prefer your child to complete but if they are struggling to access this, then a learning pack is available.

The Prime Minister announced on Wednesday 27th January that schools <u>may</u> reopen on Monday 8th March. He said that this would depend on many things so I will keep you updated on this. This will depend on whether the vaccine rollout achieves its intended target by the middle of February and if the death total each day decreases.

Those parents with children entitled to Free School Meals will be phoned or emailed to collect their vouchers for the half term holiday and the two weeks after that based on the date the Prime Minister said we may return. Please check your emails and Parent Mail App from school. If you know we do not have your updated email address, then please send it to admin@awepa.org.uk with your name and your children's details.

Thank you again for all you are doing. We miss the children being in school and hope we can all be together soon.

Yours faithfully,

Miss Pizuti

Principal

**URDU TRANSLATION ON THE NEXT PAGE

ASHTON WEST END PRIMARY ACADEMY

William Street, Ashton-under-Lyne, Tameside, OL7 0BJ 0161 330 4234 admin@awepa.org.uk www.ashtonwestendprimary.co.uk @awe_academy



Principal: Miss K Pizuti, BA (Hons), MSc

202129

سكول آب دليث

محترم والدين/كئرر

ممجھے معلوم ہے یہ وقت آپ اور آپکے بچوں کے لئے مشکل وقت ہے۔گھریلو تعلم کا جو نیا طریقہ اپنایا گیا ہے وہ سب بچوں،والدین اور اساتذہ کے لیے نیا ہے۔ اور ہم ترقی کرنے کے لیے وقت گزرنے کے ساتھ ریموٹ تعلیم کو جاری رکھیں گے

آپ گھر پر جو کچھ بچوں کی تعلیم کے لیے کر رہے ہیں میں اس کے لیے شکریہ ادا کرتی ہوں میں جانتی ہوں گھریلو تعلیم آسان نہیں ہے لیکن آپ اپنے بچوں کو گھر پر محفوظ، پیار اور اچھی طرح دیکھ بھال کر کے بہت اچھا کام کر رہے ہیں۔

ہماری ریموٹ لرننگ سال 2 سے سال 6 کے لیے گوگل کلاس روم اورنرسر ی سے سال 2 تک کلاس ڈوجو استعمال کرتے ہیں۔سال 2 کے بچے گوگل کلاس ڈوجو دونوں استعمال کر سکتے ہیں۔آگر آپ کے بچے کو لاگ ان کرنے میں کوئی دشواری ہے تو پلیزنیچے دی گی ایمیل پر رابطہ کریں۔

mrshardv@awepa.org.uk

اساتذہ ہر ہفتے آپ اور آپکے بچوں سے فون پر رابطہ کر کے پوچھے گئے کہ بچے گھریلو تعلیم پر آسانی سے جا سکتے اور ان کا کام کیسا جا رہا ہے۔ آگر آپ کے بچے ان لائن پر کام کر رہے ہیں تو سکول آپکو دو ہفتے کے بعد فون کرئے گا۔

آپ سکول سے ہر دو ہفتے کے بعد لرننگ پیک لے سکتے ہیں۔اگلی کولیکشن کےلئے آپ منگل 9 فروری اور بدھ 10 فروری کو 1:00 سے 2:30 بجے کے درمیان میں آ سکتے ہیں۔ ہم چاہتے ہیں اپکے بچے آن لائن سیکھیں لیکن اگر انکو کوئی مشکل آ رہی ہے تو لرننگ پیک لے سکتے ہیں ۔

آج وزیر اعظم(بدھ 29 جنوری 2021) نے کہا ہے سکول پیر 8 مار چ کو کھولیں گے۔ انہوں نے کہا ہے یہ بہت سی چیزوں پر منحصر ہو گا اسلیئے میں آپ کو اس کے بارے میں آپ ڈیٹ کرتی ہوں۔اس کا انحصار اس بات پر ہو گا اگر ویکسین رول آوٹ نے فروری کے وسط تک اپنا مطلوبہ ہدف پورا کر لیا ہے اور روز مرہ کی شرہ اموات میں کمی ہوئی ہے ۔

ان بچوں کے والدین جن کو سکول کا کھانا فری ملتا ہے، ان کو فون یا ایمیل کے ذریعےسکول کھولنے کے دو ہفتے کے بعد وچر لینے کا بتایا جاے گا کیونکہ وزیر اعظم نے کہا ہے کہ شاید سکول کھل جائیں۔ پلیز آپ ایمیل اور پئرنٹ میل آیپ کو چیک کرتے رہیں۔ آگر آپ جانتے ہیں کہ آپ کا صحیح ایمیل ایڈریس سکول کے پاس نہیں ہے تو آپ اپنے اور بچے کی تفصیلات نیچے دیے گئے ایمیل ایڈریس پر بھیج دیں۔

admin@awepa.org.uk

ایک بار پھر شکریہ جو کچھ آپ بچوں کی تعلیم کے لیے کر رہے ہیں۔ ہم بچوں کی کمی سکول میں محسوس کرتے ہیں اور امید کرتے ہیں اور امید کرتے ہیں اور

آبکی مخلص

مس پزوٹی